
DOL Issues Proposed Overtime Rule 

 Guarantees Time-and-a-Half Pay to Any Employee Earning Less 

Than $55,000 per Year 

  

  

Last week, the U.S. Department of Labor (DOL) issued a proposal to update 

regulations governing which employees are entitled to overtime pay protections 

under the Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA). These rules apply to employees of all 

businesses that have an annual gross volume of sales of $500,000 or more. Here 

are the highlights of the proposed rule: 

• The salary threshold under which virtually all employees are 

guaranteed time-and-a-half overtime pay will increase from $35,568 to 

$55,068 per year. This threshold will be automatically increased every 

three years based upon "current wage data." 

• The "highly compensated employee" salary threshold will increase 

from $100,000 to $143,988 per year. Above this threshold, only a minimal 

showing is needed to demonstrate an employee is not eligible for overtime. 

• Up to 10 percent of the salary level can be satisfied with commissions 

and "non-discretionary" bonuses. 

The Department is taking comments on its proposed rule through the end of 

October (the exact date will depend on when the proposal is published in the 

Federal Register), and ASTA intends to comment. DOL will then issue a final rule, 

which could be effective as early as mid-2024. That said, given its impact on a 

range of businesses, the proposal is almost guaranteed to be challenged in court 

https://d2xg5204.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/DO+113/d2xG5204/VXh34r3_ntQLW5cDbkR5Ssqn2W7bJF9w538zjTMQqrVM3m2ndW7lCdLW6lZ3lzN2xrsXzFRtGmW5bfTws5Cft1DW2gmm0b1z0X3DW6ymsk830CJjxW5lb6zm8l4dy4W2vqQSM5P-t0FVLF9Ls6-y4MtW30D39V5m8Nh7W5zjVTk6Vx8GyW7qj7Ly8-GW42W4ZXXL343xs29W1g9QdM8jW_s1W31RxBX320w1sVH62-v3VqzkjW4LvQsV90dbwFW31Hmw18q8TKTVyf2J23PZsSBW4TktsR7Qx49gW1HFwtz7_q75nW3NxZKY2cCgx6W95n4V98ng1lvW88pF_j2kHvkWW2-Z1206GCwdGW8Q61C_4Fl4GWf2NK7Xg04


or through legislation in Congress. Indeed, a similar proposal issued by the 

Obama Administration in 2015 to raise the salary threshold to over $47,000 per 

year was struck down by a federal judge in 2017 and never went into effect. 

While there is considerable uncertainty as to when – or even if – this proposal will 

go into effect, given the potential for sharply increased payroll costs, the need to 

update payroll systems, etc., agency owners should consider ways to respond if it 

becomes reality. To help begin that process, we will draw your attention to two 

members-only resources on the topic: 1) guidance outlining courses of action 

employers can take in the event the salary threshold is increased, developed 

during the Obama Administration's push on this issue; and 2) a white paper 

outlining the FLSA's Retail or Service Establishment (RSE) exemption for 

highly commissioned employees, which until 2020 had been closed to travel 

agencies but is now open thanks to a multi-year ASTA advocacy campaign. 

Both are linked below. 

We will keep you updated as this situation evolves. If you have any questions in 

the meantime, don't hesitate to contact us at GovtAffairs@asta.org. 

Thank you! 

Additional Resources 

• DOL Website on New Proposed Rules – August 30, 2023 

• ASTA Guidance: Employer Options to Respond to New Overtime Rule 

– July 2016 

• ASTA Fact Sheet: Retail or Service Establishment Exemption – June 

2020 
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